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The U13 season was an overall success. We had 6 teams of 15-16 players. Each team had a 
head coach and 2-3 assistant coaches, one or two team managers and some safeties. Teams 
were created using a balancing approach, with two weeks of evaluation games to form initial 
“teams” and an additional two weeks of balancing games before teams were finalized. Game 
play was close for half the games with final score differences of only one or two goals.


All five teams were able to attend at least one away tournament. Tournaments attended were 
spread between Lake Cowichan, Cowichan Valley, Nanaimo, Port Alberni, Port Hardy, Powell 
River and Campbell River. We had a successful home tournament with 6 out of town teams 
attending from Port McNeill, Port Hardy, Powell River, Campbell River, Semiahmoo and 
Cloverdale. The division participated in multiple exhibition games with Powell River - both in 
Comox and in Powell River and some exhibition games with Campbell River as well.


